
 

 End of Year Performance 
 

Phone: 8323 8741 

Email: dl.0251.admin@schools.sa.edu.au 
NEWSLETTER TERM 4, WEEK 9, 2021 

Key dates 

If your child is leaving McLaren Vale 
Primary School at the end of 2021, 
please remember to collect their              
medication from Student Services 

either on the last day of school (end 
of day) or the following week.                        

The school will be closed from the 
20th December. 

**CHILDREN ARE NOT ABLE to collect 
their own medication. ** 

THURSDAY 9TH DECEMBER 

REPORTS ISSUED 

FRIDAY 10TH DECEMBER 

LAST DAY (2.05PM DISMISSAL)  

casual clothes,  

no gold coin donation required 

MONDAY 31ST JANUARY 

First day of term 1 2022 

WEDNESDAY 2ND MARCH 

Student Free Day 

(Staff training and development) 

SCHOOL LEAVERS WITH                
MEDICATIONS 

There was a different set up for our performance this year with earlier planning taking into                    

consideration COVID restrictions. We know it wasn’t ideal as we all love the twilight on the big 

stage on the oval, but what was most important was that children got to perform, a parent from 

each family got to view the performance and a link to the entire performance will be available later 

this week. 

Reception to year 4 students performed their musical ‘Pirates of the Curry Bean’. The year 3/4 

classes acted out the main roles and the junior primary classes took on the role of chorus                

members, all dancing to different songs that fit into the musical storyline. We are so proud of our 

students for pulling together this performance in such a short time. We squeezed a years worth of 

work into 7 weeks. Thank you also to all the parents that created, made or sourced all of the            

amazing costumes. Thank you for your support. 

Room 26 and 27s performance was a dance to ‘Man in the Mirror’ by Michael Jackson. It was            

student led and was born from an idea that represented inclusivity... and it was fully                       

choreographed by Shyla Wallace, in collaboration with a small team of others. The student’s              

enthusiasm and true team effort was commendable. 

The senior classes (rms 16, 17, 20 and 21) worked with Nicole Irving producing individual class 

dance routines: they chose their favourite 5 songs and created a final mash up song. Each class 

performance reflected their highly practised dance and dramatisation skills and embodied                   

confidence and enjoyment. 

Thank you for being part of this event. We have had really great feedback from many parents that 

they loved the performances and thought that our students shone. 



  

Staffing for 2022 
 

Our staff team for 2022 is outlined below. There are still a few uncertainties and as they become known, we will pass this information 

on. Students have visited their new classes today and where possible, met their next year’s teacher. Information about next year’s  

classes is included with the reports going home with students today. 

Just a reminder that there is limited scope for moving students - all primary and senior classes are full with just a few spaces across the 

junior classes. 

Changes to classes will only be made in exceptional circumstances where staff or parents can provide information which was not  

previously known. You will need to provide your request in writing  via the front office or by email (dl.0251.admin@schools.sa.edu.au).  

A leadership member will contact you to discuss. 

LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Leanne Lovett - Principal 

Matt Millar - Deputy Principal 

Cate Schueller - Senior Leader 

Nicky Clark – Wellbeing Leader 

Simon Lovett – Wellbeing Lead Teacher 

TEACHING TEAM 

Rm 1. Sue Higgins – Yr 2 

Rm 2. Sally Murray (0.8) Julie Howard (0.2) - Yr 2 

Rm 3. Katina Hawkes (0.8) Julie Howard (0.2) - Yr 2 

Rm 6. Amanda Deakin (0.9) Susie Walker (0.1) - Reception 

Rm 7. Gabby Morgan (0.9) Susie Walker (0.1) - Reception 

Rm 8. Kim Kleinig - Reception 

Rm 10. Angela Pedisic (0.6) Alex Gabb (0.4) - Yr 1 

Rm 11. TBA - Yr 1 

Rm 12. Anna Bellomarino - Yr 1 

Rm.14. Paula Hodgens - Yr 3/4 

Rm. 15. Kylie Van Laarhoven - Yr 3/4 

Rm. 16. Taniesha Ormsby - Yr 5 

Rm. 17. Dave Cleggett - Yr 5/6 

Rm. 18. Jenny Jones (0.8) Ali Ellis (0.2) - Yr 3 

Rm. 19 Kahlie Burtt - Yr 3 

Rm. 20. Cheree Gordon - Yr 6 

Rm. 21. Trudi Naughton - Yr 6 

Rm. 26. Wendy Lithgow - Yr 4/5 

Rm. 27. Lauren Cole (0.8) Patty van den Hoogen (0.2) – Yr 4 

 

 

SPECIALIST 

Rm 13. April Watt – Japanese 

Rm 23. Sophie Hunt – Science R-3 

Rm 24. Michelle Moore – Science 3/4-7 

Susie Walker – Science Rec 

Gym. Simon Lovett – PE 

Anna Theodosi – Performing Arts 

Burda Sanders – AET 

Victoria Brown – Special Education 

SSO TEAM (KNOWN) 

Amanda Marcel - Finance 

Mary-Anne Sherriff - PA/Administration 

Clair Pavey - Student Services 

Sarah Dannatt - Reception 

Marie Groen - Library 

Tamara Piec - Kitchen Specialist 

TBA - Garden Specialist 

Rebecca Roberts - Aboriginal Community Education Officer 

Steve Tilley – Groundsperson 

Julie Kelly - Curriculum Support 

Sharon Proctor - Curriculum Support 

Lee Honan-Anderson - Curriculum Support 

Sally Harris - Curriculum Support 

Belinda Turner – Curriculum Support 

Jess Shaw – Curriculum Support 

OUT OF HOURS SCHOOL CARE 

Natalie Wells - Director 

Aaron Overstreet- Assistant Director 



  
Lyn langeluddecke 

Farewell to the McLaren Vale Community 

Dear families,  
 
Friday is my last day as Principal of McLaren Vale Primary School. There are a mix of emotions from sadness to excitement – and perhaps relief 
after 45 years as a teacher, consultant, Deputy and Principal. It’s been a joy to be the Principal at the Vale for the past five years. There is an 
energy that inspires you when you come to a place like this - the setting, the culture and the warmth of the community.  I am incredibly proud of 
what we have achieved and am ending my career on a high. The school is in a unique and special place – our team is highly accomplished – we 
need the best teachers to get the best for every child and we have actively sought this and kept our line of sight on our core work of making a 
difference for every student, ensuring they experience the joy of learning and are successful in their academic and creative endeavours.   
 
To the staff- a heartfelt thank you for your professionalism, support and friendship. High expectations have translated into highly skilled  
educators with terrific outcomes for our children. I thank each of you for your passion, goodwill, innovation and the consideration that you show 
for each other and for every student and family in our community.  Our work together has been relentless, but very satisfying knowing we are 
well positioned in our community as a vibrant and innovative place of learning. I know that our community is very grateful for the boundless 
energy and wisdom you impart every day for the children in your care. 
 
To our very skilled and knowledgeable specialist teachers who add to the eclectic mix through the diversity of programs that they offer. Those 
essential like Science, Health and Physical Education, Japanese, Performing Arts and Aboriginal Cultural Studies and others like the Kitchen and 
Garden program, Festival Choir, Wakakirri, SAPSASA, Vale Reps and outdoor education through the camps and excursions – all add to our  
students having opportunities …in school and in life, and developing a broad range of skills essential for their future.  
 
Special thanks to the front office team, who are diligent, hard-working and so efficient. Our work as leaders is closely entwined with the office 
staff and we are forever grateful for their alertness and earnestness.  A special acknowledgment of Amanda Marcel’s work in finance  
management, leading us through challenging times and cleverly ensuring every dollar counts towards making our school well-resourced, with 
functional facilities and grounds looking great…to Mary Anne-Sherriff, my Personal Assistant who is highly intuitive and has kept me on track and 
the staff at the forefront, Clair and Sarah, who are brilliantly attentive and helpful ….. and to our industrious curriculum SSOs out in the field, 
providing intervention support to our children and working alongside our educators to maximise the learning for every child.  
  
Special thanks to our Governing Council members who have been an amazing support for me in my work and in the governance of the school. I 
have sat on many councils over the years but this would be by far the most productive, connected, knowledgeable and student focussed that I 
have worked with. My sincere thanks to Kent Brown – always pragmatic, proactive with a lot of common sense.  Parent partnerships have been 
tested during COVID but have been strong in the past – thank you to our wonderful parent community for your involvement and the confidence 
that you have had in our leadership work. I have appreciated the relationships that I have had with many of you and will miss the connections 
and the friendship.  
 
And to our awesome students who everyday bring sunshine to my life! There are many things that I appreciate about our children; They are con-
fident, happy and full of life and never cease to amaze me with their humour, their big smiles and friendly hellos and so conversant, their genuine 
interest in asking about my weekend and telling me about theirs, the excitement in sharing their work, their kindness, their politeness and their 
thoughtful treatment of each other. I love that they come to school every day ready for learning with a desire to be their best…they are all cham-
pions and I will miss them terribly….  
 
And lastly, the work of our leadership team… working with Leanne and Matt has been an unforgettable experience and I am so grateful for their 
unconditional support and partnership – their tenacity, hard work and talent has contributed towards our success. Many times we have been 
tested by the sheer volume and complexity of our work but the strength of our partnership has got us through. I am leaving the school in a good 
place and timely for new energy and direction. I feel very heartened to know that the school is in excellent hands with Leanne in the top job, 
along with Matt, Cate and Nicky as the future custodians of McLaren Vale Primary School. 
 
I have many fond memories from my 45 years in education and when you have done something for so long, it’s hard to imagine how you will 
cope when you are no longer doing it – but I am optimistic and of course excited about the abundance of choice I will have in catching up on all 
those things I love doing but have been time compromised. I live in a beautiful part of the world, close to the sea and love the great outdoors and 
all it offers; kayaking, stand-up paddle boarding, walking, swimming, gardening, camping and travelling when we can, along with other pas-
sions; more yoga, cooking, reading, doing crosswords, catching up on sleep and paying more attention to my family and friends.  
 
In amongst all of this, I am going to continue to do some contractual work with the Department in mentoring new principals, enabling me to 
utilise the knowledge that I have amassed with 30 years’ experience as a Principal.   
      
Again, I want to thank you for your collegiality, friendship and support and all the wonderful memories that I have of our school over the past 5 
years! Our paths are bound to cross as a close neighbour and I’m sure I’ll be back for a visit and will continue to follow the journey of the school. 
 
Much love,  Lyn  



  

Farewells 
Lyn langeluddecke 

 Tim Walker - Tim Walker has worked at McLaren Vale Primary for 20 years, mainly as a PE teacher 

across the school. Tim has been responsible for countless successful Sports Days, Colour Runs and  

athletics carnivals. He has run a strong PE program, teaching technical skills to a high level. We thank 

him for his impact on Physical Education at MVPS and wish him all the best in his well-deserved  

retirement. 

 

John Lysikatos - Time for John to hang up the boots after a lifetime in education and the last 13 years at 

McLaren Vale in various roles and ending his career as the infallible Mr John, the science teacher! He 

has left a big imprint in the minds of our most curious through his lessons and scientific theories and 

has brought science to life with his practical hands on experiments and investigations. He has helped 

prepare the next generation of scientists. Great work John. His big heart, thoughtfulness and  

storytelling will be sorely missed by us all.   

 

Beck Frears - Beck was only with us a short time but she has made a big impression during that time. 

Beck is a passionate and inspiring teacher who has impacted on the minds and hearts of many of our 

students. We thank her for embedding a culture of music as a universal language and attainable for 

all…… and we are grateful that her parting swan song was to orchestrate a musical in the shortest time 

ever and to sow the seeds for possibly another in the future. A new career lies ahead as a teacher at 

Brighton Secondary School. Good luck Beck.      

 

Nicole Irving  - We wish Nicole all the best as she embarks on her new journey teaching at Aldinga 

Payinthi College in 2022. Nicole has brought a positive and vibrant energy to the senior team and 

taught dance successfully to the 4 senior classes. The students have loved Nicole’s kind and friendly 

nature and will miss her dearly. All the best at the new super school!  

 

Shane Rayner -  It has been a pleasure having Shane Rayner back this year working in room 20 on  

Fridays. We have appreciated his calm and kind nature and his high level of professionalism he brings 

to teaching. Students have enjoyed how he incorporates  technology into his lessons. We hope to see 

him around again in the near future. 

 

Emma Sheridan -  We say a “see you again soon” to Emma Sheridan who will be taking maternity leave 

in 2022.  Emma has been an asset to the Year 5 team on Fridays, primary science and taking room 27 

full time for the second half of the term.  Emma’s skilled teaching will be missed next year but we wish 

her and her family all the best for the safe arrival of their baby next year! 
 

Kate Wyatt  - Another baby is on its way, this time for Kate and Ben, their first. It’s sad to see Kate leave 

but she does have a good reason and we are sure to see her back in the future. We thank her for the 

positive impact she has had in both her teaching and in her generous support always for her colleagues 

and wider school responsibilities. We wish her and Ben a joyous future with their new bundle of joy.  
 

Claire Paice - A huge thank you to Claire for stepping into room 10 quickly and without fuss under a 

very sad set of circumstances.  The children and families have loved having you as their teacher and you 

supported them through a very tough time.  Thanks for everything you have done this year Claire, we 

wish you all the best for 2022 and hopefully we will see you around MVPS for some TRT work in 2022. 
 

Elle Hollis - Thanks for all of your work with the reception students and team for the 2022 year.  You 

have done a great job supporting a special group of students in their first year of school.  All the best 

for 2022 and hopefully we see you back as well for some TRT work. 
 

Meagan Walsh - Meg has provided an outstanding service to our community, so friendly, caring,  

considerate and very flexible in her approach, always ensuring that every child’s needs were catered 

for. The canteen has been the meeting place for many of our parents as well, with Meg ready and  

willing to provide a listening ear. She has worked tirelessly to provide such a quality service to our  

community. She leaves big shoes to fill. Thank you Megs: you are worth your weight in gold! 

 

 



  

Farewells 
Continued... 

 

Tear 6 and 7 Graduation 

Benedict - A special thank you to Benedict who completes his social work placement on Thursday. We hope that he is taking away warm 

memories of his interactions with the children and staff and is successful in completing his degree. All the very best for the future  

Benedict.                                                                   

Congratulations to those staff who are continuing: 

Leanne Lovett in the Principal position 
Matt Millar in the Deputy Principal position for 2022 
Cate Schueller in the Senior Leader role for 2022   
Victoria Brown will continue as special education teacher   
Several contract teachers have or will be reappointed: Dave Cleggett, Burda Sanders, Paula Hodgens, Cheree Gordon,                                     
Anna Bellomarino, Kahlie Burtt, Patty van den Hoogen and Ali Ellis (returning from maternity leave) 
Sophie Hunt is returning for term 1 and taking JP science, and then leaving to take maternity leave with her third child 
Maddy Morgan is taking a break for first term to do TRT work and will take on the science position in term 2.  

 
….and a warm welcome to our new staff:  

Anna Theodosi - coming from Pimpala PS and in the performing arts position 
Katina Hawks - coming from Christie Downs and in a 1 year position in a year 2 class  
Trudi Naughton - coming from Mt Gambier West and in a permanent placement in a year 6 class 
Taniesha Ormsby - coming from Northfield PS and in a one year position in a year 5 class  
Luke Sternberg - has won the Pastoral Care position and working Wednesdays and Thursdays within the wellbeing team.  

 

This year was a special year in that both year 6s and 7s graduated from primary school in South Australia in the year 7 to high school 

move. We held the year 6 graduation on Monday and the Year 7 on Tuesday night at Lloyd Brothers, McLaren Vale. 

A big congratulations goes to our students for doing a wonderful job speaking and sharing their memories and successes of primary 

school. They were both wonderful nights and it was a great showcase of our students’ talents as well as celebrating our award winners 

for 2021: 

Academic Excellence Award: Kiara Mildred (6), Max Gregor (6), Ava Barrett (7) and Fletcher Harding (7). 

Sporting Excellence Award: Mardi May (6), Dylan Mitton (6), Darcy Turner (7) and Chanel May (7). 

Arts Award: Ashlee Kenyon (6), Summer Shilling (6), Wesley Schulze (7) and Claire Woodhouse (7). 

Values Award: Sophie Wright (6) and Angus Cocks (7). 

Mayo Community Award: Tyson Filipenko (6) and Dylan Rundle (7) 

Thank you to the teachers who have supported this cohort of 2021; Simon Lovett, Shane Rayner, Nicole Irving, David Cleggett and 

Cheree Gordon as well as their specialist teachers and former teachers for their hard work and dedication over the years. 

A big thankyou also to the families for their support of the school over their child’s time at McLaren Vale Primary School, we have            

valued your contributions and connections to your child’s journey. 

We wish our graduating students all the best for the next chapter and look forward to hearing about their future endeavours. 

 

Matt millar 



  

Colour Run 
Matt millar 

 

On Thursday 18th November we held our Colour Run for all classes. It was great to be able to host this event again and invite parents 

back on site to enjoy the atmosphere. This year the ‘Events Action Team’ spent time getting student voice about the obstacles, music 

and how the event was organised. These students also helped with spraying coloured powder along the course. An event like this is not 

possible without the time and effort people put in. A big thankyou to: 

 Our Events Action Team for getting student feedback about organising the event 

 Our parent volunteers who helped spray chalk on the runners 

 The McLaren Vale CFS for helping with the slip ‘n’ slide 

 Our students and teachers for their participation on the day 

 The front office staff for collecting the flood of money coming in as donations, and 

 Mr Walker for all the time and effort he put into setting up the course 

As a result of our fantastic community support we raised $7,913.50 to go towards new play equipment. We look forward to being back 

in 2022 for another successful day. 

 

McLaren Vales Got Talent 
Lyn langeluddecke 

There were a variety of different acts in this year’s McLaren Vale’s Got Talent, 35 in total. There was magic, comedy, dancing, singing, 
piano and guitar playing. All of the student performances were terrific. We were so proud of the students who were very brave and   
courageous getting up on the stage and performing in front of a packed audience.  

We thought that the numbers might be low following on the tail of the school performance night…but they continued to practice and 
keep their commitment. 

A big shout out to our music maestros: Dylan, Danny and Darcy and to our student judges along with the staff who helped out. Thank 
you to Tyson Filipenko for designing the certificates. Clever work.  

It was difficult to choose winners, and in fact they were all winners but in the end we had to choose 3 and the following acts were                
selected.  

 

Years 5 -7 

Eva Worsley Rm 26 

Singing:  When I was Your Man 

 

Years 2/3-4 

Indie Taylor, Sophie Soutar, Breana Grundy Rm 18 

Dance: Low 

 

Years R-2 

Macy Whelan Rm 9, Evie Whelan Rm 8 

Dance:  Friend Like Me 

 

We hope everyone is starting to think about their next year’s act! 



 

RRHAN training requirements 
 Mary-anne sherriff 

Responding to risks of Harm, Abuse and Neglect (RRHAN) – updated training requirement 

Just a reminder to our wonderful volunteers that if you haven’t already, please complete the updated RRHAN (formerly Responding to 

Abuse and Neglect, RAN) training using the link below. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/working-us/volunteers/responding-risks-harm-abuse-and-neglect-rrhan-ec-training/how-volunteers-

access-rrhan-ec-training  

Once you have completed the training please either email or provide the school with a hard copy of the certificate for our records. 

 

 

SkoolBag App for 2022 
We will be using the SkoolBag App as a mode of communication to 

our school community in 2022. Seesaw will still be used by  

teachers for sharing your child’s learning or communicating be-

tween the teacher and home. 

SkoolBag will provide notifications about all sorts of school events, 

reminders and upcoming payments, to name a few. Once we have 

the majority of families onboard then we will begin to create 

groups to sign up to for more specific information. 

Our aim is to have all families on by the start of school next year. 

SkoolBag is available from App Stores. You will need to create an 

account with your email. Once set up: 

Click ‘ADD/REMOVE +’ 

Type in McLaren Vale Primary School 

Press ‘+’ next to our school name with the logo 

The news feed will begin to have posts from our school.                             

Any queries contact Matt Millar at the school 

matt.millar500@schools.sa.edu.au 

Matt millar 

We would like to take the            

opportunity to thank those 

McLaren Vale Primary School 

community members that have 

completed the RRHAN already 

and have volunteered their time 

for class excursions etc.                 

We truly appreciate you. 

https://www.education.sa.gov.au/working-us/volunteers/responding-risks-harm-abuse-and-neglect-rrhan-ec-training/how-volunteers-access-rrhan-ec-training
https://www.education.sa.gov.au/working-us/volunteers/responding-risks-harm-abuse-and-neglect-rrhan-ec-training/how-volunteers-access-rrhan-ec-training
mailto:matt.millar500@schools.sa.edu.au


  

OSHC Program 
Natalie wells 



 

Trip to the park 
 Rooms 26 and 27, written by sophie pollard 

  

On 2nd December 2021, rooms 26 & 27 at McLaren Vale Primary school went on an excursion to a near-

by park as a celebration for a great year of learning.  

  

It was a short walk to the park on a beautiful sunny day, perfect for exercise, or as the children of the 

school call it, playing. It was a small park, with tennis, netball, and basketball courts and rings. The play-

ground was mostly used for chatting, and hardly for playing.  

  

After a couple hours of “the usual”, there were ice blocks to share around (they were delicious!). Then, it 

was just back to chatting and playing.   

  

By the third hour, more people were getting active, and less gossiping. Tennis was popular, as was bas-

ketball, but netball people were just TRYING to play PROPERLY on the smallest part of the court.   

  

Before they left, the 2 classes had a photo taken together, all 62 of us! Then we went back to the 

school and did some quiet activities.   

  

Sophie Pollard   



 

Inflatable World Excursion 
 Rooms 1,2,14,15,18 and 19 

On Wednesday 1st December, Inflatable World was  

bombarded by 170 + excited students from our school! 

As always, it was an amazingly fun, bouncy, exciting and  

athletic day!  

The students showed beautiful manners and a great deal of  

stamina for how they kept going for a solid few hours. With 

only a couple of bumps and bruises for a few, we think it 

was a successful outing. 

With wild hair and sweat soaked, the children 

returned to school and collapsed. Several          

parents reported that their children slept             

extremely well that night. 

6 Classes on one excursion…. OUTSTANDING!                                

Well done kids. 



  

Wilfred Taylor Reserve 
Rooms 10,11 and 12 



  

Zoo Excursion 
Reception classes 6, 7 and 8 

“I really liked seeing the giraffes with their 

long necks and their babies.” 

Konan (room 6) & Riley (room 8) 

“I liked the lion and the alligators. When             

Donna was taking a photo of me the lion 

roared at me.” 

Lucas (room 6) 

“I liked to watch the meerkats dig.”                                               

Braxton (room 8)  

“I liked seeing the pandas eat bamboo.” Hugo (room 6) 

“I liked seeing the animals move.” Will (room 6) 

“I liked the howling monkeys because 

they were so noisy.” Eden  (room 8) 

“I liked seeing the pandas eat 

bamboo.” Hugo (room 6) 

 

“I liked seeing the lion because he was so big.”- William (room 7)  

“My favourite part was seeing the seals because they did 
a backflip.”  Lilly (room 7) 



  

History Walk Excursion 

On 22nd November Room 13 and Room 9 went on a walk to 

look at and learn about the Historical buildings in  

McLaren Vale.  

It is important for the students to know and acknowledge 

that McLaren Vale was and continues to be the home of 

the Kaurna People for many thousands of years.  

We were lucky to be able to visit the buildings built by the 

early European settlers of the area. Our classes have 

family connections with 2 of the buildings.  

 The Barn when it was a way stop on the track between 

Adelaide and Victor Harbor, and as it is today - 

 a restaurant called Ogre.  

Our classes were interested to see the cellar and to 

hear the stories of Mr. Hardy and his horses. 

 

 Sylvan Park, (pictured with residents outside), 

 nearly 200 years ago,  

and our class visiting as part of our excursion.  

It is great to see the interest that the children showed in 

all the places that we visited, but they told me that their 

favourite was the old Uniting Church which is now the           

Sabella cellar door. This is because of the story of the    

10-year-old boy who did not listen to his parents who 

were helping build the church. He climbed onto the roof to 

see his father and fell to his death. He is buried in the 

graveyard behind the church.  

Thank you to the Veide and Wallace family for letting us 

visit, and to Mrs. Howard for organising the ice blocks. 

Rooms 9 and 13 



  

Community News 
 



 
 

Class of 2021 
The year 6 graduates 

Rose Aldred-Broadstock 

Michala Atkinson 

Ryder Barry 

Corey Bassett 

Hudson Boal 

Darcy Campbell-Kearney 

Blake Claughton 

James Craven 

Mitchell Czulowski 

Nashyle Davey-Plummer 

Miley Donnelly 

Jesse Ellis 

Tyson Filipenko 

Chace Flew 

Max Gregor 

Jayden Grove Annesley 

Connor Gudaitis 

Ella Guinan 

James Hamnett 

Dylan Hampton 

Christelle Harraka 

Joash Harrison 

Charli Hay 

Nyali May Heap  

Chanel Johnston 

Ashlee Kenyon 

Levi Maddern 

Ava Maple 

Mardi May 

Kiara Mildred 

Dylan Mitton 

Gretta Nenke 

Natalie Nicholls 

Jai Nicolson 

Ashton Perkins 

Sienna Pimlott 

Inara Rock 

Sam Semczuk 

Fletcher Sheppard 

Summer Shilling 

Seanna Sim 

Nate Sweetman 

Charlize Talbot 

Loren Taylor 

Oscar Thompson 

Mia Thorpe 

Lincoln Trigg 

Jaya Venables-Miller 

Nixon Wallace 

Ethan Willson-Twomey 

Sophie Wright 



  

Class of 2021 
The year 7 graduates 

Eve Allison 

Riley Alma 

Bella Bang 

Ava Barrett 

Ty Berryman 

William Bloss 

Jai Boston 

Dion Carnevale 

Angus Cocks 

Josh  Commane 

Mia Contos 

Max Cook 

Ethan Deas 

Bradley Dennis-Barry 

Mikayla Gale-Vuglar 

Fletcher Harding 

Kaylee Hilder 

Lee Howell 

Mitchell Johnson 

Chanel May 

Amber McFarlane 

Indiana Mullooly 

Oscar Nenke 

Trey Nicolle 

Sophie Palmer 

Tyrese Parker 

Isaiah Peacock 

Max Pelling 

Ashton Petrovich 

Blake Piening 

Mescha Preece 

Jordan Pusonjic 

Torin Pusonjic 

Charlotte Rayner 

Oliver Reay 

Dylan Rundle 

Logan Saunders 

Wesley Schulze 

Danny Stewart 

Georgia Stone 

Lila Talbot  

Rebekah Tassie 

Adelaide Turner 

Darcy Turner 

Max Turner 

Willem Uppill 

Mark Ward 

Thomas Ward 

Oscar Whitfield-Moore 

Claire Woodhouse 

 


